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Busy Person’s Prayer 
 

Slow me down, Lord. 
Ease the pounding of my heart by the quieting of my mind. 
Steady my hurried space with a vision of the eternal reach of 
time. 
Give me, amid the confusion of the day, the calmness of  
everlasting hills. 
 

Break the tension of my nerves and muscles with the  
soothing music of the Singing streams that live in my memory. 
Help me to know the magical restoring power of sleep. 
 

Teach me the art of taking a minute’s vacation, of slowing down 
to look at the flowers, to chat with a friend, to pat a dog, to read a few lines of a book. 
 

Remind me each day of the fable of the hare and the tortoise that l may know that the race is not 
always to the swift, that there is more to life than its increasing speed. 
 

Let me look upwards into the branches of the towering oak and know that it grew great and 
strong because it grew strongly and well. 
 

Slow me down, Lord, and inspire me to send my roots deep into the soil of life’s enduring values 
that l may grow towards the stars of my greatest destiny 

                                  Richard Cardinal Cushing 

Wonder          •          Persevere          •          Believe          •          Create     

Respect           •          Responsibility          •          Resilience          

We acknowledge and respect the past and  present Elders, the Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people and custodians of this land the Dja Dja Wurrung people.  
Thank you for protecting and preserving our land Australia in the past, for sharing it 
now and educating us for the future. 
We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and future and acknowledge 
their spiritual connection to Country. 



 

  

Dear Families, 
 

As we moved to remote learning as a result of COVID-19, our usual ways of working and engaging 
with students have looked different in Term 2. We again move towards another significant change, 
and we will adapt and succeed together.  
 

Included in this change has been how we assess and report on student learning. Our school,  
teachers, students and families have all had to adapt, change and respond to the landscape –  
sometimes on a daily basis. There have been countless positive opportunities and new learning, but 
there have also been challenges and we have each responded as best we can on a weekly basis. 
 

I thank your child for all they have achieved and all they have contributed – they should be proud of 
their efforts, even in the challenging moments. Thank you to each parent/carer and family member 
for your encouragement, feedback, patience and willingness to engage with us to support your 
child’s ongoing wellbeing and learning. Also, thank you to the highly dedicated staff at St Mary’s for 
your flexibility, ingenuity and resilience in completely unique circumstances. 
 
An online experience for all students 
Next Wednesday 20th May at 10am we have a special online guest. Melbourne author, 
George Ivanoff, will be running an online video conference with all students from P-6.  
He has written over 100 books for children and teenagers having books listed on the  
Victorian Premier’s Reading Challenge list. George will provide a general presentation  
discussing his journey to becoming an author, an introduction to some of his books and 
the writing process. 
 

Classroom teachers will post a link for the online meeting on Google Classroom on Wednesday  
morning. The conferencing platform may be either Google Meet or Zoom, but this will be clarified 
with ample time provided to setup/join. 
 
Assessment and Reporting 
I would ask you to appreciate that the content on which we report will be reduced this semester,  
as the usual assessments undertaken in the everyday classroom have not been possible this term. 
 

Teachers have used a broad evidence-base to make their own balanced assessments of your child’s 
progress at this point in time. Such evidence includes teacher observations, Term 1 assessments, 
notes and work samples. 
 

The end of year report (December) will provide a more comprehensive view of the year’s learning 
across all usual curriculum areas. 
 

Please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s classroom teacher or myself for clarification. I thank you 
for understanding the variations in this Semester 1 report, as impacted by the change in learning  
environments this term, and the approach our school has taken. 
 
Transitioning back to Onsite Learning 
Following advice from the Chief Health Officer, the Victorian Government and the Catholic Education 
Commission of Victoria Ltd (CECV) have advised that schools can begin a phased return to onsite 
schooling. 
 

In the first stage, the CECV advised that students in Prep, Grade 1 and Grade 2 return to school from 
Tuesday 26th May. Due to our class structures, the most practicable return will include the Prep, 
Grade 1, Grade 2 & Grade 3 classes during the first stage. It would not be reasonable to maintain an 
onsite program for Grade 2 and remote learning for Grade 3 concurrently.  
 

 



 

  

To support all school staff to prepare for this transition, Monday 25th May will be a school closure 
day. 
 

In the second stage of our return to onsite schooling, Grade 4, 5 & 6 will return to school from  
Tuesday 9th June. 

For those students who cannot be supervised at home and vulnerable children, the existing model of 
onsite schooling will remain in place during the two-week period from Tuesday 26th May to Tuesday 
9th June. The current process that we are using to enable parents and carers to indicate the days or 
part-days for which onsite schooling is required will continue for this two-week period. 

All other students in those year levels will continue learning from home until Tuesday 9th June. 

Once a year level has returned, all students will be expected to attend school as normal. This means 
if you choose to keep your child/children home after their year level has returned to onsite schooling, 
we can no longer support their learning from home. This does not apply to children who need to be 
absent for health or medical reasons. For those families, please contact us so we can make an  
appropriate plan. 

This same approach is being taken by all Catholic and government schools in Victoria. 

To support the health and wellbeing of all students and staff, our school will continue an enhanced 
cleaning routine and will encourage frequent handwashing. 

If your child is ill or is feeling unwell, they must not attend school. They must remain home and 
seek medical advice. In the event of a suspected or confirmed case the school will be immediately 
closed. 
 

While the Chief Health Officer has advised that students will not be required to maintain physical  
distancing at school, there will be a number of important changes to our school operations,  
consistent with health advice to all schools that will be made available prior to recommencement  
of onsite learning. I will provide more details about our local school context as required, but it is  
important to note that changes will include: 

 adjusted arrangements for drop-off and pick-up where the only entry/exit point is the  
 Templeton Street gate (beside admin area). 

 restrictions on access to the school site for anyone other than immediate school staff and  
 students. Unless pre-arranged appointments are made, only students and staff can be onsite. 

 Gr 2/3 will be relocated from the Buckley room to Dhelkunya for greater airflow and spacing. 

We understand that some families may feel anxious about this move back to classroom teaching and 
learning. I can assure you that this decision has been taken on the basis of the best health advice 
available to our state. 
More information about the return to school and coronavirus (COVID-19) can be found on the CECV 
website, which will continue to be updated: www.cecv.catholic.edu.au/Coronavirus-information-for-
parents. 

Thank you for your continued support and patience during this time. It was great to have so many 
families join our Zoom meeting. Many of your questions have enabled us to provide a transition plan 
with greater clarity.  

We look forward to welcoming students back to the classroom. 
 

 

http://www.cecv.catholic.edu.au/Coronavirus-information-for-parents
http://www.cecv.catholic.edu.au/Coronavirus-information-for-parents


 

  

Closure Days for Term 2 
Prior to the outbreak of COVID-19 St Mary’s was scheduled to undergo a school review process that 
occurs once every five years. This has now been postponed until 2021. As you may have noticed, there 
have been two school closure days listed for the school review on Thursday 4th and Friday 5th June.  
 

After consultation with Fr Wahid, we have decided to uphold the closure days as a report writing day 
for staff on Thursday 4th, and a whole school mental wellness day on Friday 5th. After such a  
challenging and mentally draining term for all of us, I strongly encourage all members of our school 
community to take some time for yourselves. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are very much looking forward to seeing our students onsite and returning to some semblance of  
normality. 

 
 
Kind regards, 
Ben Shields, 
Principal. 

Tips for staying mentally healthy 

 Keep socially connected to others via phone, social media, email or Skype. 

 If you’re feeling lonely or anxious, visit family or friends, or invite a friend or family 
member to your home. Gatherings at home of up to five people at any one time can 
now happen in Victoria. 

 If the news is bothering you, take a break from it. 

 Create a routine to maintain a sense of normalcy, such as regular physical activity, 
cooking healthy meals and continuing to work or study if you feel well enough and 
can do so from home.  

 Focus on what you can control – for example washing your hands frequently,            
following physical distancing guidelines – instead of what you can’t control                
ie what other people do. 

 To avoid panic, get your information from reliable sources such as 
the federal and Victorian health departments. 

 Practice mindfulness: focus on the moment you’re in. Meditation and breathing   
exercises can help calm your mind and reduce anxiety. 

 Take stock of your emotions: it’s completely normal to feel concerned or upset 
about what is happening. If you feel anxious, talk to a trusted friend or family    
member or seek professional help: Phone Lifeline: 13 11 14,                                             
BeyondBlue: 1300 224 636 or Headspace: 1800 650 890. 

Source: VicHealth 

https://www.health.gov.au/news/health-alerts/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov-health-alert
https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus


 

  

School Photos . . .  

School Photo Day 2020 – St Mary’s Primary School, Castlemaine  

Annual school photos will be taken on Thursday, 20TH AUGUST, 2020 (please note new date) 

when sibling photos will also be taken by request. 
IMPORTANT - To ensure a sibling photo is taken on photo day, please complete your request online 
before midday on the day before photo day. 

 Grab your phone and go to arphotos.typeform.com/to/T22aSR 
 Enter the name and class of the eldest child to be in the photo 
 Enter the names of all other children to be included in the photo 

There is no need to return any forms or payment to school for photos before photo day however 
if you do not have internet access you may contact the school for an order form or use the one 
handed out to families earlier this week. 

https://arphotos.typeform.com/to/T22aSR


 

  

Community News . . . 

 

- LOCAL COUNCIL - 
 

We have announced some initial measures in 
March to reduce financial pressures on    
businesses and the community including: 

 A one month extension on the due date for 
the fourth rates instalment, to 30 June. 

 Establishment of a Council COVID-19   
financial hardship policy. 

 A temporary hold on following up unpaid 
animal registrations (due 10 April). 

 Payment to suppliers in weekly payment    
schedules. 

 A reduction of commercial rents in Council
-owned buildings until 30 June 2020, for 
businesses significantly impacted by 
COVID-19. 

 



 

  



 

  



 

  


